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     Greetings Gentlemen, the Circulator is here once again for your reading enjoyment or to start your fireplace with.  
This month’s topics include:   The conclusion of the 2010 flying season, the upcoming motion pictures to be shown 
at the winter meetings. Our very own Secretary Wayne presents the first installment of his new monthly column in 
this issue and Pete submitted a timeless piece on the Francherized Twister stolen from the August 1987 issue of 
Model Aviation.  This article appears a bit disjointed due to problems trying to adapt the article from a photo copy to 
the newsletter, but it is still worth reading.  
 
     First off, the flying season draws to a close.  It’s been a pretty good summer, and an active one if you attended 
all of the events that the club was involved with.  There was the contest.  I’m setting my sights for being there next 
year.  Some obligation always pops up that prevents me from contesting, this year was no exception.  Kidventure- 
Even though I would like to scale back my involvement here, it never lets up, especially since the boss is one of the 
organizers.  Lots of us were there helping out.  Kidventure isn’t just about the kids.  It’s worth being there to visit 
with some of the other guys and gals who show up to work.  This time around the weather kept numbers down a 
little, but by the week’s end lots of kiddies got their try at U-control fun.  Lisbon-  The Lisbon show ends up being 
more of a fun fly.  We have a serious disconnect from the historical reenactment folks over in the rest of the park.  
Frankly, I don’t see hoards of admiring fans going over to see those guys either, so maybe the whole shooting 
match could use a redo to draw more people, but that’s just my observation.  I guess we discussed having another 
club event to replace this one anyway.  September’s meeting attendees seemed to agree that our interests would 
be better served by just having a club fun fly with a picnic type setting and only committing to the Lisbon deal on 
one day next time.  The Steam Show-  Not too bad of a turn out.  Lots of flights put up and a fair number of tractor 
heads come over to see what all the noise was about.  I’m going to guess a dozen or so children showed up to try 
out the trainers, which is always good.  Pete brought up the point that we need to get back to a more formalized 
airshow presentation.  As it is now, guys put up flights as they are ready with no real organization or continuity.  We 
really do need to focus on keeping a flow going to capture the hearts and minds of our spectators.  You know, keep 
the action coming fast and furious with specific demos instead of a disjointed pile of flights with no explanation for 
the crowd, just getting our own jollies out on the circle.  Be warned, this may require planning and preparation, also 
some practice runs at meetings.  The biggie here though is a commitment by members to show up and fly or pit for 
their chosen part.  Not an easy task to arrange.  The meetings-  This summer was a good one for monthly meet-
ings.  I don’t recall when we last had so many members showing up and participating .  We even managed to draw 
in a couple of new gluttons for punishment that came to all of the shin digs that were happening.  That new kid, I 
think his name is Alex, soloed at the steam show and his grandpa was there to egg him on.  That’s great!   In gen-
eral we have had a pretty good summer of control line satisfaction. 
 
          November marks the return to indoor meetings over at the Tetzlaff  pad.  As we did last year, we will have 
some form of entertainment before the meetings during the winter months.  What we need to do now, is establish 
who is bringing what ( or whom ) to entertain us.  Just remember, what happens in Dan’s shop, stays in Dan’s shop. 
 
      As promised, our illustrious Secretary Wayne starts his new column this month.  Hats off to Wayne for giving 
this a go.  Just don’t expect him to make you coffee or take dictations on your lap. 
 
     On a final note:  I just received the new Model Aviation on the mail this past week.  There were actually two con-
trol line columns to read before using it to seed the recycling bin.  That hasn’t happened in a while. 
 
     See you at the meeting.  Get your arse to the park and fly while we can. 
 
                   Love, 
    
                 Howard 
 



                                         CIRCLEMASTERS FLYING CLUB 
                                      NG MINUTES FOR SEPTEMBER 2010 
 
     The monthly meeting of the Circlemasters Flying Club was held at the 
Sussex Village Park Flying Field on Saturday September 4th. It was a windy day 
for flying but another fine day for a meeting with a good turnout of members. 
                                                                       * 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Wayne Schmidt, Len Dopke, Jason Netteshiem, Dan 
Tetzlaff, Ralph Kohn, Don Adriano, Howard Olson, Pete Mick, Mike Strand and new 
member Dennis Biggie. 
                                                                   ******* 
     The meeting was brought to order at 1:01 PM by Pres. Jason. He began by 
asking the members if all had received the August newsletter and had taken the 
time to read the minutes of that meeting. All present had received the newsletter 
and in fact had diligently read those minutes. Jason asked if there were any 
additions or corrections to the minutes. There were none and the minutes were 
approved as published. 
     The treasurers report was given by club treasurer Ralph Kohn. He reported 
on the current financial status of the club noting all recent transactions. He added 
that he has received the dues from new member Dennis B. And asked the 
members to approve the application of those funds toward next years dues. This 
request was approved by the members present. A motion to accept the treasurers 
report was made by Dan and was seconded by Don. 
 
REPORTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
     Jason reported that he was contacted by a lady who was wishing to sell an 
R/C ARF-Trainer her husband received but never completed due to his cancer. 
She told Jason that she would like to sell the $150.00 airplane for $75.00. Contact 
Jason if you are interested. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
     Pete began a discussion regarding the recent Lisbon Heritage Weekend. He 
indicated that there was very few people who ventured up to the flying field area 
and considering the effort and the amount of driving put in by many members it 
seemed a waste of time. Pete suggested the club cancel this event or only 
participate for one day. Another suggestion was to have a club Fun Fly Sunday. 
Further discussion on this subject will be held during the winter meetings. 
Another point of discussion, to be brought up at a winter meeting, was the 
suggestion by Pete that during flying demonstrations we present an organized 
flying event. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
     A discussion was begun regarding the club charity, Make-A-Wish. This 
event will be held next weekend here at the Sussex Village Park and it was voted 
to have Jason present a check in the name of the club at this event. 
Since there was no further business Pete called for a motion to adjourn the 
meeting. A motion was made by Dan and was seconded by Mike. The meeting 
was adjourned at 1:33 PM. 
 
Submitted by: 
Wayne M. Schmidt, Secretary 



UPCOMING EVENTS 

Come to the meeting early and FLY!  Last outdoor meeting for 2010. 

                          Circlemasters 2010 Club Officers 
 
President:                                Peter Mick                  (262) 677-2835 
Vice President:                        Jason Nettsheim  (262) 246-0348 
Secretary:                                Wayne Schmidt          (414) 321-7875 
Treasurer:                                Ralph Kohn                (414) 962-1232 

Circlemasters Annual Membership Fees:      Age 19+  $18.00 
                                                                        12 to 18   $ 5.00 
                                                          Family rate also available 
 
Newsletter Subscription Only:  $10.00 

 

Saturday October 2nd -  Monthly Meeting  Sussex village Park Meeting begins at 1:00 PM  Flying session  

before the  meeting. 

 

Saturday November 6th - Monthly Meeting.  Dan ’ s shop  First indoor meeting this Fall.  Movie at Noon, 

meeting begins at 1:00 PM 

 

     Greetings.  This will be my first attempt at writing what I hope will be a monthly addition to this newsletter.  At the 

present time my plan is to add some meaningful information concerning our hobby gleaned from a multitude of sources.  

I do not plan to use this space as a platform to promote my views and ideas, no matter how good they might be.  I hope 

to use as many sources as it takes to produce this column and I might even ask for individual club member support; espe-

cially when I run out of ideas of my own.  This could result in varied subjects that might be interesting or informative or 

maybe insightful or even, if I am lucky, all three at once.  Wow!  Yesterday I could not even spell journalist and today I 

are one!  

 

     My first submission will be the Sig balsa article printed somewhere within these pages.  I wanted to get this in early 

so that we can all be ready for the “building season” when it arrives by knowing what to buy for that next project.  There 

have been very few planes at the field in recent years with the exception of ARFs.  So, now there is one less excuse not 

to build something that will fly next year. 

 

                               See you at the field 

The Trailing Edge 
     By: W. M. Schmidt 










